
Betty Lawyer 

Well with Easter on our door step there are lots of good memories. 
Now I am going to tell my age. When I was very young there was no 
Costco to just go buy Easter baskets. I was living with my Grandma 
and we would make baskets out what we had, like and old hat or 
shoe, and the Easter bunny would put eggs in it. As I had my family it 
was my turn to make all those baskets for my children. Now I am 
happy to pass the torch, sit back, watch and go to church. 

On March 11 we had a visitation to the Twirlers for their 44th Anni-
versary and I am delighted to say we had 23 members present. It 
was so wonderful to see so many of you there and our square dance 
friends. I am sure this will help them. 

Our last meeting was well attended and we were able to talk about a 
lot of important things. I have had some calls about why we don't 
change our dances to start at 7:30 pm - 10:00 pm. It was brought up 
at our last meeting and some members thought people would just go 
home at 9:30 pm instead of 10:00 pm. I would like to have your feel-
ings on this if you have any. Several clubs do this now. Also at our 
April meeting Yvonne Mitchell resigned as Secretary and we voted 
to accept her resignation. Lois Roberts was voted in as our new Sec-
retary. Thanks to Yvonne for her years of service and to Lois Roberts 
for always helping. Bruce Roberts will stay on as Vice President. We 
would love to have all of you members come to our meetings to vote 
and help us decide what fun things you would like to see us do. We 
could have a Bunko party; go to a ball game, a play or something you 
suggest. Our meetings are at Nikko's Burgers, 9295 Magnolia  Ave. If 
you wish to eat with us dinner is at 5:30 pm and the meeting is at 
around 6:15 pm.  

Our class is doing super and again it is great how many of our An-
gels come out to dance with the class. I am sure everyone enjoys the 
social part as well as the dancing. Last Wednesday we had 47 in at-
tendance and I never heard so much conversation between tips. It 
was great because we had several dancers we had not seen for a 
long time come.  

Have a wonderful and blessed Easter. 

         Dan and Betty 
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Carolyn Griswould 

Hello everyone, 

Hope you all are doing well. I made it through the flu 
season, now into all the good stuff that spring brings. 
I'm hoping for the cool weather to stay around a couple 
on more months at least. We're in CA so who knows 
what's going to happen. 

I sent some cards for March. Gary Cowan had eye sur-
gery. I do know he's recovering well. He'll be back 
dancing soon we hope. 

Barb Belding had some concerning issues, and was 
getting some testing done. Waiting for the update. 

Rudi Ruterman is having trouble with her leg so she's 
off the floor for now. Praying all will recover quickly. 

June Jacobson's nephew passed away this past month. 
It's a hard thing to lose someone; our hearts go out to 
her and the family. 

Spring has sprung hope you’re ready for all it brings. 

See you dancing, 

     Carolyn Griswould    
    gris3woody@aol.com 
 

Round Dance Cuer 

Howard Delcambre 7:30-10:30 

Squares 8—10:30 

April 6 

Bonnets and  

Hats Party 

April 20 

Bruce Roberts Apr 1 

Ray Holguin Apr 7 

Lillian Gomes Apr 9 

Robin Hendrickson Apr 10 

Lois Roberts Apr 19 

Don Richardson Apr 22 



Hello club! 

Spring has sprung and we've been busy in class 
lately. Our class members have stayed faithful com-
ing to lessons and they are doing great in plus 
moves. A few people have moved or had health rea-
sons for leaving us, but they plan to return next 
class.  

The class dance was fun and well attended. Our last 
dance will be April 22, 2:00 pmwith Larry McBee 
calling. We hope everyone will be there.  

We had a pleasant surprise at one of the Wednes-
day classes. Steve needed a substitute and he sent 
Ken Bower. The students were happy to see they 
could dance to a new voice and smoothly made it 
through the calls. It is so cool to see everyone de-
veloping confidence and enjoying dancing. 

We have visitors from all over the county now, so 
come out and join us and meet new people.  

See you in a square!  

       Janet and Phil 

4th Sunday Class 
Dance 

$6.00 

Apr 22 Larry McBee 

Class started in September 
Cowtown Square Dance Center 

Experienced Clothing Sale 

Support O
ur  

Class Members!! 

Gene Stauffer 

We’ve had a few additional membership renews 
in the past month and I am sending out an updat-
ed list the first of April. Keep an eye on your 
email. 

 With these renewals we now have a total club 
membership of 77. Twelve of these are Honorary 
or Friends of Cowtown giving a paid membership 
of 65. 

 Please let me know if you have any corrections to 
the Membership List. 

        Gene 

 

Nikkos Burgers 

9295 Magnolia Ave 

Riverside, CA 

Dinner 5:30 

Meeting 6:45 

Janet & Phil Vinokur 

Cat in the Hat Dance 

Cowtown Singles Class and Club at Twirlers 44th Anniversary 


